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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and John Sanders. Also present was attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe: Clerk's Office- Tonight is our public budget adoption hearing for our 2016 budget.  Our budget went in front of the Vanderburgh county council 2 weeks ago and was approved unanimously.   

The annual review is due for our hourly employees.  The salary ordinance will be due by end of year.  Our December meeting is only 8 weeks away so we need to plan for that.  That meeting will also be the last scheduled meeting for the end of this 4 year term in office.  We will have 3 vacant council seats to appoint members for the 2016-2019 term.

In the Utility Department:  

I'm sending several overdue letters on a monthly basis giving everyone plenty of time to get their overdue accounts caught up before I file the next bunch of liens in February.

In General Town Items:  

Schnucks is hosting a job fair to fill positions across the Evansville area including the Darmstadt location scheduled to open later this fall. From 9 a.m. – 5 p.m., Monday-Friday until Oct. 23, members of the Schnucks Talent Acquisition team will hold open interviews at the Holiday Inn Evansville Airport at 7107 U.S. Highway 41 North (47725). 

OLD BUSINESS:
1.   Fire Territory with Scott Township

Steve Kahre stated that our territory attorney Jason Spindler advised that we need to sit down with the fire board and start working on the agreement.  Steve noted that we have to have this completely done by March.  
2.   Shop building improvements/addition
Stobbs noted that the shop building addition has been completed, the building has been resided and the concrete floor has been poured and completed. (there is still some gutter and soffit work left to complete)
3.   Contract renewal with EWSU 

Krista Lockyear explained that the contract with Evansville Water and Sewer Utility had been updated and renewed.  The new contract included the 30% discounted rate for Town of Darmstadt.  Sanders made a motion to accept the updated contract renewal, motion seconded by Kahre, motion passed with 4-0 voice vote.
4.
Wortman Road Drainage
Stobbs stated that Jeff Goerges gathered estimates from excavating services to perform the culvert installation work on Shafer road off Wortman Road.  Council discussed estimates and details of work included.  
NEW BUSINESS

1.   Budget 2016

Lowe completed budget and read aloud the fund totals proposed for the 2015 budget.  Kahre made a motion to accept the proposed 2016 budget, motion seconded by Freeman, motion passed with 4-0 voice vote.

2.   Zoning petitions 1st reading off Old State Road

Stobbs read aloud the two zoning petitions. Vanderburgh county ordinance numbers VC 10-2015 and VC 11-2015.  Petitioner is C Wayne Kinney to build apartments request for C-2 and mini storage, strip mall for C-4 with exception of group use 21.  The petitions will go to Vanderburgh County zoning for November and then return to Darmstadt Town Council for final vote in December.
3.  Nepotism Policy

Krista Lockyear explained that there is a new law requiring local governments to have a nepotism ordinance in place before budgets can be approved.  Krista advised that we needed to advance it thru the readings so it can be voted on tonight.  Bob Stobbs read the nepotism policy title aloud.  Freeman made a motion to accept the nepotism policy, motion seconded by Kahre, motion passed with 4-0 voice vote.

4.  4H Center Playground

Stobbs noted that the council is considering helping revitalize the playground.  Rob Miller, the manager of Old National Bank and on the board of the 4H Center explained that the 4H is a non-profit organization and the playground is part of the 4H Center.  The council thought it was a separate entity but Rob Miller explained that it is not, it is part of the 4H.  Steve Kahre explained that he has approached the council about providing funding for playground repairs.  Rob Miller noted that one of the most vital repairs the 4H center needs to deal with now is a drainage problem near the playground and parking lot.  Lowe noted that both the water fountains on each end of playground haven't worked in years, that the restrooms are locked and when a child is injured or needs water or even if a fire gets out of control in the picnic grills, there is absolutely no water available at the playground or picnic area.  Lowe asked if the water fountains could be the first thing to address.  Carol Schlumpf advised that drainage needed to be addressed.  Stobbs stated that the portable bathrooms are embarrassing.  Council and attorney will look into this further.
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they have mowed the town, rewelded the Tibarand road grate, patched pot holes.  Jeff shot grade on Jarred Dehrmans property but found the sewer system is all correct, the plumbing concerns are the private homeowners plumbing not the towns.  Jeff said they corrected the ditch on Boonville-New Harmony near 4H center.  Jeff mentioned that the new shop extension needed some boards installed on the inside wall to prevent the insulation from being torn up.  Jeff stated that we have three pumps left that may make it through the year.  

Board member’s comments 

Kahre advised the we received bids for repaving a section of Boonville-New Harmony road.  The estimates were around about $50k.  Kahre mentioned the dead trees on private properties that pose a hazard to the public roadway.  

Attorney’s comments 

No further comments
Resident’s comments 

Roger Bippus mentioned the property across the street from him has a dead tree in the right of way.  He also asked if the town plans to plant more trees in the area where there are currently 23 trees planted.  
Carol Schlumpf complimented the guys on their great mowing job around the town this year.  Carol asked about the alley behind Warner Street.  Council noted that is private property.  Jeff noted that he did put some rock in an area that had a large dip and he smoothed it out.  Carol stated that the town should look into putting covered drainage tile along St Joseph Ave.
The meeting adjourned at 8:54pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
